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Roll Call
As the meeting was conducted virtually, a voice roll call was requested and a quorum confirmed.

Call to Order

As a quorum was present, Chairman Gardner Kelly called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.   
Approval of the Consent Agenda
Chairman Gardner asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A.  January 27, 2022 Board Meeting minutes
B.  February Finance Report & Budget Amendments
C. Contract with Western Piedmont COG 
Motion #1

A motion was made by Treco Lea-Jeffers to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Tom Lane. A full roll call vote was conducted and the motion passed unanimously. 

Comments from the public  

Chairman Gardner asked if there were any comments received from the public on issues concerning the COG. Members of the public were asked to register in advance. There were no comments registered.
2022-2023 Assessment Rate 
Executive Director Diane Cox presented the proposed Assessment Rate for Fiscal Year 2022/2023. The suggested rate was 64 cents per capita based on the 2020 Census data. The rate has remained the same as the prior four years, and that the assessment funds are used as required matches for federal and state grants. 
Motion #2
Danny Wright moved that the proposed Assessment Rate be approved. David Smith seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments Organization update: Diane Cox

Chairman Gardner recognized Executive Director Diane Cox, who then provided an organization update. Cox highlighted upcoming events, deadlines, grant awards and submissions, and department activities.
Key points included:

· Regional Senior Games Kick-off Friday March 25,2022 at the Creedmoor Community Center

· Vision 2022 – Reimagining Tomorrow’s Workforce Today – Regional Economic Development Summit Thursday, March 31, 2022 at the Kirby Theater in Roxboro, NC

· State budget for 2022/23 includes $16 million for the NC Association of Regional Councils of Government, including $10 million to assist with American Rescue Plan Local Recovery Funds and $6 million to assist with disaster recovery, resilience and mitigation.

· The Kerr-Tar Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy is to be completed and approved by the Board no later than December 31, 2022. An RFQ for professional consulting services was released with responses due by April 8, 2022

· The U.S. Department of Commerce Economic Development Administration has awarded a $761,040 grant to Vance County for critical infrastructure improvements
· Upper Coastal Plans COG, Kerr-Tar COG, and Tringle J COG were awarded a $311,500 regional planning grant for Tri-COG Feeds, a project supporting local food coalitions across North Carolina
· Triangle North Franklin was chosen as a potential bio-site location for the NC Biotechnology Center’s BBB phase 2-grant request to EDA.   Working together, Franklin County and KTREDC submitted an application for funding to extend water, sewer, and road infrastructure within the Triangle North Franklin BIO Site, which is part of a 242-acre industrial park developed in cooperation with the Kerr-Tar Regional Economic Development Corporation as a part of the Triangle North initiatitive.  

· Kerr-Tar RPO is collaborating with the East Coast Greenway Alliance to submit a RAISE grant to USDOT to conduct a feasibility study for a multimodal greenway trail throughout portions of Granville, Vance, and Warren counties, including a segment along the S-Line rail corridor.  
· Contract with Western Piedmont Council of Governments to produce a regional asset video including drone footage from throughout the region to highlight tourism and recreational assets.  

· COG Planning Department is currently working on Comp Plans for Stovall, Bunn and Warrenton.  COG also serves as the Planning Department for the Town of Bunn.  

· The NC Works Commission has released its study on the realignment of the workforce development board areas in the state.  The draft results of the study were release in mid-February with a public comment period ending March 7, 2022.  The draft did recommend realignment and listed guiding principles to consider for realignment.  The Chief Elected officials appointed to the Kerr-Tar Workforce Development Board approved a resolution to retain the current boundaries of the Kerr-Tar Workforce Development Board area.  It is important to note that it was stated in the draft report that “State law encourages the Department of Commerce (home of the Division of Workforce Solutions, which administers the State’s programs and WIOA) to align activities with Prosperity Zones to support economic development

· The workforce department applied for funding from the Z. Smith Reynolds Foundation Community Progress Fund for Project Restore.  This project will address the challenges that justice-involved individuals face by informing them of the region's services. 

· Workforce funding allocation has been received and we saw an overall decrease of approximately 9%.  It is imperative that we work closely with DWS and our other partners to efficiently use federal resources, and to ensure effective deployment of services via NCWorks Career Centers and virtual services to our customers.  

· As with businesses and local governments across the country the recruitment and retention of employees is an ongoing struggle and the COG has not been immune.  With the labor shortage and the vast employment opportunities, many of our positions have experienced turnover and been unfilled for quite some time.  As the Finance staff works on the upcoming budget, it will include avenues that should assist in efforts to retain staff, including the recommendation of a classification and pay study, HR assistance with development of a merit based pay performance system that looks at metrics, and employee feedback.   
Executive Director Cox concluded the update with a reminder to the Board of the Vision 2022 Regional Economic Development Summit to be held on March 31, 2022. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Chairman Gardner adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia S. Cox

Secretary to the Board of Directors
